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Cub Camp 2014 – Bushy Wood Scout Campsite – Fri 23rd to Mon 26th May

Dear Parents,

Every year during the last Bank Holiday in May both 1st Woodley Cub Packs hold a joint Cub Camp. The camp is held from Friday evening to Monday lunchtime on a Scout approved campsite. We will be traveling by minibus from 1st Woodley Scout HQ on Friday 23rd, after school and bringing the Cubs back to the HQ on Monday 26th.  The camp is always given a theme and this year we will be having a camp based on an Spy theme, in previous years we have had Medieval, Space, Olympic and Superheroes, to name a few. We have an experienced leader team who have been involved with and running Cub Camps for many years.

This year’s site is Bushy Wood, in Hailsham, East Sussex, we last held our Camp on the site in 2002 and much of the campsite has been refurbished since our last visit. This year we will be camping outside, but have the use of a building for our day to day activities (so that we are not at the mercy of the weather!), including a fully stocked kitchen for our camp chef to use. The building we are staying in is called ‘The Scout Hut’ if you would like to, please feel free to take a look at their website: www.bushywood.org.uk.

The cost of this years camp will be £80, we appreciate this is a £5 increase on previous camps but this higher cost covers a number of things, the main one being fuel and transport, especially as the site is slightly further away than we have been for the past few years, but also the additional costs associated with higher food prices. The activities offered on-site should give the Cubs the chance to experience Mini-Cross-Bows, Orienteering and Climbing/Traversing (which doesn’t involve heights). These are all things they would not normally get the chance to do during our weekly meetings at the HQ. We see the camp as the central point of our year at Cubs, bringing together many things we have done during the year and giving the Cubs the chance to earn badges they could not otherwise gain, including the Chief Scout Silver Award, the highest award available to Cubs.

We appreciate that parents can sometimes be unsure about allowing Cubs to attend the camp and the thought of three nights away from home can be a daunting one.  If you wish to find out more about the Camp; talk to the leaders, look at photos of previous camps, take a look at what this years camp will involve and see some of the kit which the Cubs would be expected to take then we will be holding an open evening after Cubs for the last 10 minutes of the normal Cub evening on Monday 17th March and Wednesday 19th March as soon as the normal meeting closes.  The evenings are open to all and we would love for you to come and see what the Camp is all about, whether this is your Cubs 1st, 2nd or even 3rd camp. There is a copy of the kit list included with this letter so you can get look at what the Cubs are supposed to take with them.

If your Cub would like to attend then please return the permission to camp form along with either the full £80 or a £20 non-refundable deposit, (the remainder of which we would like to be paid by 14th May).  We do like to have a definite yes or no about the Camp, so if your Cub will not be attending please speak to a leader to let them know. As has become usual for us, we will be providing a Camp T-shirt included in the price again this year.

Best Regards, 
The Cub Leaders.
1st Woodley Cub Scout Camp Permission Form
Please Complete and return to: Clair Turnbull/Section Leader by: Weds 23rd April
Name of young person:_____________________________________
D.o.B:_______________
Event:
1st Woodley Cub Camp, 23 to 26/5/2014

Location: 
Bushy Wood Scout Camp & Activity Centre, A22, Hailsham, East Sussex, BN27 3LZ
Note: All activities will be run in accordance with The Scout Association’s safety Rules. No responsibility for the personal equipment/clothing and effects can be accepted by the organisers and The Scout Association does not provide automatic insurance cover in respect to such items. 

I have noted the arrangements above and agree to the named young person taking part.

1st Emergency contact name & relationship to Cub:_____________________________________

Phone:______________________________________

2nd Emergency contact name & relationship to Cub:____________________________________

Phone:______________________________________

If it becomes necessary for the above named young person to receive medical treatment and I cannot be contacted to authorise this, I hereby give my general consent to any necessary medical treatment and authorise the Leader in charge to sign any document required by the hospital authorities.
Signed:____________________________________________
Date:___________________

Relationship to young person:________________________________________

	A First Aid Trained Leader may administer the appropriate minor treatment/precautions (as listed below) if required.
	YES
	NO

	Children’s Soluble Paracetamol (eg Calpol 6+)
	
	

	Sticking plasters / Micropore and Melanine (as appropriate) 
	
	

	Bite / Sting relief spray or cream (eg Waspeze)
	
	

	Anti-Histamine (eg Clarityn) dosage as recommended on the packaging
	
	

	‘Burn Free’ Gel or similar
	
	

	Alcohol Free Wound Cleansing Wipes
	
	

	Saline Solution for wound cleaning or eye wash
	
	


Please write below details of the following: Any Medical Conditions, Medicines, Diets, Treatments Currently Being Taken, Special Needs or Requirements. Any known Allergies, Sensitivities, Disabilities, Cultural Needs, or any other items which may be relevant to, or affect your child’s participation in this event/activity. You also undertake to let us know of any infectious diseases he/she has been in contact with in the 3 weeks before the event. Continue overleaf if necessary.
Note: The medical profession takes the view that the parent’s/carer’s consent to medical treatment cannot be delegated. This view is explicit in The Children’s Act 1989. Thus, medical consent forms have no legal status and a doctor or nurse insisting on the consent of a parent/carer to a particular treatment has the right to do so. For this reason we do not recommend that Leaders insist on parents/carers signing the statement above. However, it can be a comfort to medical staff to have general consent in advance from parents/carers or to have a Leader on hand able to sign forms required by medical authorities.

Cub Camp Information and Kit List

If you need to update any information on the Permission to Camp/Medical Form at any time please let us know – Medications can be added at any time up to the event including upon arrival at the Scout hut on departure day, but emergency contact numbers are required at least 2 weeks before hand. Please return any outstanding balance to us, by no later than Wednesday 14th May.
This letter should cover everything you need to know about this year’s camp, but, as always, if you have any further questions or queries please feel free to come and speak to us at the end of a pack meeting, phone us or drop us an e-mail. Useful phone numbers are listed below and our e-mail is at the top of this letter.

Clair “CHIL” Turnbull 
07880 934111 


Steven “AKELA” Richards 
07743 166704

Information

If there are any emergencies while we are at camp, please telephone the camp contacts:-
Clair Turnbull – 07880 934111
Steven Richards – 07743 166704

All contact for the duration of the camp should be through the camp contacts. This is only to be used for emergencies only.

Site Address: 
Bushy Wood Scout Camp & Activity Centre, A22, Hailsham, East Sussex. BN27 3LZ

Cost:



£80.00 (Cheques payable to: 1st Woodley Scout Group) Including £20 deposit
Pocket Money:
£6 max. This cash (change preferable) should be handed in to the leaders at the Scout Hut when you arrive at the Scout Hut on Friday the 24th either loose or in an envelope with the amount clearly marked. 

Baggage Drop-off:
Please make sure all the Cubs main baggage is at the Hut by no later than Wednesday 21st May. You can bring them to the Hut that night between 18.45 and 20.15, or during cubs on Monday. The Cubs will be permitted to bring one small rucksack/bag with them on the minibus.


Departure:

Please be at the hut by 16:30, Friday 23rd May 2014 (Cubs are to arrive in Uniform).

The minibuses will leave as early as possible, by 17:00 sharp. Please note that Cubs will need a packed dinner with them to eat during the journey. (All items need to be disposable) Cubs will be given a supper of soup and bread (not a full meal) when we arrive on site.


Collection:


15.00, Monday 26th May 2014. Collection will be from the 1st Woodley Scout Hut.

We will be holding a short closing ceremony when we arrive at the hut, which will include the handing out of badges earned on camp. Confirmation of arrival time will be via text message to the Mobile phone of the 1st Emergency Contact unless you request otherwise.

Leader in charge of camp:

Clair Turnbull, 13 Hearn Road, Woodley, RG5 3QG. Telephone: 07880 934111

Medicines:
Must all be clearly labeled with your cub’s name and dosage, and listed on the permission form, and handed in upon arrival at the Scout Hut. They will be looked after by the LEADER IN CHARGE OF CAMP; Clair Turnbull, and will be administered by a qualified First Aider.

Food:
Stuart Johnson is our cook, the menu for camp has been devised by Carolyn Johnson who is a qualified chef with experience of cooking for Cubs on camp and has come up with a varied and nutritious menu. In case of special dietary requirements (e.g. vegetarianism or allergies) please note details on the permission form.

Cakes:
We would greatly appreciate if each cub/family donated a cake to the camp. To be handed in upon arrival at the Scout HQ on Friday 24th.

Kit List
IMPORTANT: **Please mark all kit with the Cubs name**, we always bring back sacks full of lost property and the best way to ensure that things are returned to the correct owners is by marking them. There will be 20+ green jumpers and red neckers at Camp, the chances of them getting mixed up is very high, we cannot stress this point strongly enough.

The Kit list is broken down into required and optional kit, please look at both lists carefully. Please try to go through the Cubs kit bag and explain to them what items they have, we spend much of the weekend sending Cubs back to their kit bags to look for items which they claim have not been packed in their bag, but which they do actually have!

As previously mentioned please make sure the main bag(s) are at the Hut by no later than Wednesday 21st  May, leaving only a small rucksack for the Cubs to travel with, you can bring bags to the hut on the evening of the 21st May during Cubs, or to Cubs on the Monday. Thank you.

** NO electronic or valuable items **

Required Kit List
	
	Full Uniform to travel to Camp in, & for flag breaks (Green Jumper, Red Necker & Woggle)

	
	Red 1st Woodley T-shirt (can be purchased from Leaders during Cub Meetings)

	
	Cuddly Toy!

	
	Named Drinks Bottle (In travel bag)

	
	Old trousers (preferably not Jeans)

	
	Jumpers (Please make sure your cub has at least 1 really warm jumper, in addition to their Cub Jumper)

	
	Spare socks and underwear

	
	Shorts and T-Shirts

	
	Sensible shoes, trainers or plimsolls (other than the pair travelled in)

	
	Wellington boots or other waterproof shoes

	
	Soap, flannel, toothbrush, Brush or comb, etc (in Wash bag please) Plus a Towel

	
	Sleeping bag

	
	Ground Mat/Sleeping Mat (NOT a blow up mattress) Cubs can use a spare blanket under their sleeping bag if no ground mat is available

	
	Spare Blanket (needed if sleeping bag isn’t very warm)

	
	Empty Purse or Wallet to keep any change in

	
	Sun Hat / Sun cream in case of hot weather (fingers crossed for this year!!)

	
	Torch (please check that the batteries are new or provide spare batteries)

	
	Raincoat, cagoule or other waterproof jacket 

	
	Swimming clothes plus towel (in separate carrier bag)


Optional Kit List

	
	Camp blanket (blanket with old badges sewn on - if you have one) should not be part of bedding.

	
	Book or Magazine (Cubs may want to keep this in their travel bags)

	
	Pillow and pillow case 

	
	Disposable Camera / A cheap digital camera may be sent at your own risk. (it is nice to see the photos the Cubs take & the photos can be used towards a Cub challenge badge) Must be named!


If you feel your Cub may need a spare sleeping bag feel free to send one.

